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Principal’s Message 

 

Gratitude 

Last week, I talked to the kids about pragmatism; the need to be flexible in an 

environment where things change daily. The notion that if life dishes up lemons, look 

to make lemonade. 

In times of crisis and doubt, when anxiety can be up and levels of tolerance can be 

tested, it is often a good time to reflect on the things for which we should be grateful. 

Doing so is far more affirmative than dwelling on the things that are going wrong or 

worse, contemplating all of the things that may do so. 

A positive mindset is a valuable tool when goal posts seem to be on skates and the 

sands keep shifting; and gratitude is one of those things that serves well to build that 

positive mindset. 

Mudgee High’s Google Classroom titled “Wellbeing 2020” provides a great place to 

kick off a move toward a positive mindset. Our kids can tap into challenges, talk 

about their achievements, acknowledge one another’s successes, listen to some 

great music, the occasional podcast from Mr Rosolen (because who doesn’t miss our 

assembly catch-ups) and of course the Word of the Day. 

At the staff level, we weekly say thanks to the many from within ours ranks who, over 

the previous week, have helped us, others or indeed the entire school in some way 

that was “above and beyond”. One nominee is drawn from the lot and gifted a small 

prize – a box of chocolates – but everyone nominated feels the gratitude. Personally, 

I pin mine to my office noticeboard! 

It was Shakespeare’s character Hamlet who remarked that “… there is nothing either 

good or bad, but thinking makes it so.” Mindset is just that. Adversity can be seen as 

opportunity. A pandemic is a terrible thing. A pandemic has also revealed for the 

people in the Punjab the majesty of the Himalayas, 160km to their north and invisible 

for the past 30 years because of pollution. In this country, a pandemic has more 

people exercising than ever before; getting out and getting fit. Take the Mudgee 

Cudgegong River walk any afternoon of the week or a stroll through the Avisford 
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Reserve, but be prepared for company! 

Maybe even consider how much rain we have had since January. 

Gratitude, that willingness and readiness to appreciate the many things we each have and the kindness we are 

shown by others, is a powerful and beneficial tool to possess when everything seems to be going the wrong way. 

Making positive recognition and gratitude a habit is a great way to meet adversity head-on. 

Isolation and on-line learning may work well for some, but for others these things have allowed them to develop a 

real appreciation for the simple, normal things they previously took for granted. Those simple, normal things have 

turned out to be quite important. 

We need to remind ourselves as well as make the kids within our spheres of influence to be grateful for our families, 

friends, community and maybe even institutions like our schools and hospitals that have all continued to be there and 

through which often comes our respective senses of belonging. 

I am daily grateful that having been forced to endure a pandemic with the rest of you, I am doing it here in Mudgee 

Australia. 

Looking Yondr 

Next week, students will begin to make their phased return to school. 

With regard to school rules and expectations, it has been made explicit to those students of essential service workers 

that they all still apply. We remain a safe, respectful and responsible place of education. 

I have already been asked whether students will have access to their devices so that they can monitor their 

COVIDSafe apps at school. Please be aware that our device procedures too have not changed. 

The reasoning behind no reversal of our smart phone/ device procedures are these; we will have all gates locked 

after 09:20, strictly controlling who comes and goes; we are fully cognisant that there have been no confirmed 

COVID19 cases in Mudgee since March, and; school rules around uniform, phone usage, the PB4L universals, etc., 

are very much alive and well at Mudgee High. 

If parents or carers still feel school is not a safe place to be for their children, and while ever their children continue 

with their on-line learning/completing work packages, they can keep their children at home and those children will be 

marked as being on Flexible leave. 

We have worked hard to put in place the current expectations around device usage, and not without a handful of 

suspensions for those few who have continued to resist. The students who have embraced the new order 

overwhelmingly realise that they were fast becoming addicts. No one at Mudgee High is looking to backslide on what 

has been an extraordinarily beneficial change. 

The app can always be checked at 3.25pm. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 



Writing Friday 

 

MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL P&C 

Next meeting to be advised. 

Week 1 Term 2  Awards 

P&C Awards: Year 7 - Alex Skinner; Year 8 - Mia Cross; Year 9 - Tahni Casley;  

   Year 10 - Thomas Knezevic; Year 11 - Claire Finter; Year 12 - Tom Collins     

SRR Award:    



Library News 
 

 

Our school Library has certainly looked and felt a different place in recent times. The routine of period by period 

‘turnaround’ as classes arrive and depart to utilise computer rooms and learning spaces has ceased of late. The 

constant flow of staff filtering through the doors for administration, work preparation and meeting purposes has also 

been interrupted. Recess and lunchtimes as Library staff have come to know them with familiar faces, student 

requests, resource borrowings and social interaction have been ‘strangely’ missing. 

It has been replaced since the start of the decision to send NSW schools into online learning back in the last two 

weeks of Term One as the place for students of essential workers to attend MHS in the safest practical learning 

environment. Open spaces has allowed social distancing to be prioritised for student learning. The Library from the 

earliest days of the COVID 19 pandemic has focused on daily sanitising of student desks, computers and frequently 

touched surfaces by Library, teaching and cleaning staff. The message to wash hands at every opportunity has also 

been a part of our daily protocol. Teaching staff have been rostered onto supervision of students learning through 

online platforms and class teachers have been on hand to help students one on one at various times of the day. 

The Library has continued to play its part at the start of Term Two. With increased attendance and resource use, 

students are being socially distanced throughout all Library computer areas. More teachers and support staff have 

been utilised to help with online learning and after breaks all students have sanitised their hands .  

Week 3 this term will see the beginning of a phased return to our school. It is timely to remind students who have 

Library books and resources on loan to please return or renew them on their first designated day at school in Week 3 

as a priority. This also applies to anyone returning a Chromebook who no longer requires it. We understand that due 

to circumstances, some of these loans might be overdue. No student will be penalised in any way for loans returned 

that are overdue. With so many resources outstanding, all returns and renewals will be welcomed with open arms! 

The Library is looking forward to seeing returning students filter through its doors next week so educational and 

social needs can be further supported moving forward into Term Two. 

 

 



Australian Share Market Game 
 

 

Top 10 results this week at Mudgee High School 

Students need to activate their enrolment in the game by making at least four transactions, if they wish to qualify for 

the potential prize pool. 

As at 6 May 2020, 12:40pm, our school’s top ten were: 

 

School Rank Student name Portfolio Value Profit/Loss 

1 John Wiseman $69865.27 $19865.27 

2 Jed Hayes $62780.43 $12780.43 

3 Joshua Meers $61176.47 $11176.47 

4 Mitchell Bartlett $58964.96 $8964.96 

5 Lachlan Burke $54256.84 $4256.84 

6 Benjamin Jeeves $53809.56 $3809.56 

7 Henry Boxsell $53189.3 $3189.3 

8 Ethan Blamire $51871.03 $1871.03 

9 Alex Wohciechowski $51367.615 $1367.615 

10 Tristan Van Reason $51009.7 $1009.7 

Work Experience 
 

 

With a phased return of students to school commencing 11 May and rolling out over coming weeks, some of the 

school’s work experience programs may also re-commence providing the following conditions are met: 

• The participating business is open. 

• The business, parents/carers and the school are in agreement that the student attend that workplace. 

• All safe distancing and hygiene protocols are observed while the student undertakes work experience. 

In the first instance, this arrangement will particularly apply to Years 11 and 12 Work Studies students who attend 

work experience each Wednesday. 

If you have any enquiries regarding these arrangements, please contact the school on 6372 1533 and ask to speak 

to Mr Kempton for mainstream students, or Mrs Nicholas for students in the Support Unit. 



Languages at MHS 
 

 

This term, we have welcomed to our staff Miss Erin Kenny. Miss Kenny replaces Mr Jayden Saunders who 

transferred to Rutherford at the end of last year. First Term saw classes capably covered by Mr Ash Hurley and Mrs 

Jodi Anderson. Their time and effort were appreciated. 

Miss Kenny is a local Mudgee girl and a past student of Mudgee High School. For the past year she has been 

working in Japanese schools supporting their English language curriculum. From this, she has gained a wealth of 

knowledge about Japan, living in Japan and understanding the complexities of language and society. It is exciting 

having Miss Kenny on staff and we look forward to her enthusiasm for teaching Japanese brought to life in our 

students. 

Mr Fitzgerald and Mrs Anderson busily put together Google Classroom for our language students in Term 1, setting 

the standard for Term 2. At the moment, students have been challenged with Japanese numbers. Some of their 

efforts have been quite creative. Well done to all students who have met this particular challenge thus far. 

As we phase back into school life, students may find the languages room (B15) looking a little different. Mr Fitzgerald 

and Miss Kenny have washed, tidied and reorganised to ensure students have a fresh learning space.  

 

A ten-sided die labelled in Japanese 

Sophia Milson-Hamer's calligraphy work -  the numbers 1 to 10 in Japanese  



Wellbeing this week 
 

As our families and students adjust to returning to school, we would like to remind students of the need to remember 

to bring their student planners. Not only are they useful for recording activities and tasks to complete but they have 

interesting wellbeing topics each week. Published in the newsletter will be an outline of what wellbeing focus your 

children will be looking at for the week.  This is called The Learning Curve Parent Newsletter 

As our on-line teaching and learning continues, we would also like to make students aware of the wellbeing web 

page and the Additional learning web page that have been created. 

The wellbeing web page has a wide variety of online support, apps and wonderful activities to support student 

wellbeing.  

The additional learning web page has been created to support the on-line learning needs of our students and 

includes links to sites that can assist learning and also for students wanting to extend their current knowledge. The 

site below is how you can access these. Students will need to be logged into their @mudgeehighschool.net Google 

account. 

https://sites.google.com/mudgeehighschool.net/mudgee-high-school/home 

https://sites.google.com/mudgeehighschool.net/mhs-wellbeing/home 

From the Learning and support and Wellbeing Team…. we are missing everyone’s smiling faces and we are looking 

forward to seeing back at school! 

Mrs Hudson and Mrs Burke 
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To quote Howard Gardner from his book Five Minds, “I have nothing against excellence, but at the end of the day, 

the world doesn’t need more of the brightest and the best, but more of those of good character.” The five minds he 

describes are the creative, critical, synthesising, respectful and ethical minds. 

For over a decade, the relentless pursuit of literacy and numeracy through standardised testing, has seen insufficient 

time allocated to building students’ social-emotional resilience, wellbeing, ethical mindsets and the capacity to 

nurture respectful relationships. This has seen a huge escalation in adolescent mental health and relationship 

issues. It’s time to put wellbeing ahead of data collection. 

Teaching students about what living ethically looks like, sounds like and feels like, will sow the seeds to strengthen 

their characters. These include acting in ways which they know will benefit their and others’ wellbeing because they 

matter, and making choices based on what their minds tell them is the right thing to do for them. Also, not doing 

something for personal, material or prestige gain at the expense of others, being grateful for good things that happen 

and using their top strengths in their every thought, word and action to do good to feel good. 

Acknowledgement: Kabat Zinn & Sinek 

Wellbeing Measurement Tool: Students, staff and parents can measure the state of their wellbeing by taking the free 

PERMAH survey at https://permahsurvey.com  

Acknowledgement and thanks: Dr Peggy Kern & Michelle McQuaid 

 

“Our characters are a result of our conduct.” Aristotle 
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